C DeKalb County

TO: David Hayes, Director, Department of Watershed Management
FROM: Kyheem Bristol, Procurement Agent, Team A

SUBJECT: ITB No. 21-101434 Quarterly Barscreen and Annual Return Line Cleaning
(Multi-Year Contract)

DATE: December 22, 2021

It is requested that you do the following:

1. Please review the attached bids associated with the above referenced solicitation and
provide your award recommendation. You are looking for the lowest, responsive and
responsible bidder. Your review should ensure that you are confident that your
recommended supplier(s) can in fact provide the goods and services required.

2. Please provide the following information in the space provided on page two:

a. Specific justification why in your professional opinion the recommended vendor
should be awarded the contract.

b. Advise of any problems in connection with the selected vendor(s), if any exist.

c. Ifyou find bidders who offer lower prices than your recommended supplier(s),
then you must provide specific justification why they are either non-responsive*
(did not follow the instructions found in the solicitation) or non-responsible**
(not able to perform/deliver as minimally required according to the scope of work
found in the solicitation).

*Note — The Department of Purchasing and Contracting is ultimately responsible in
determining if a bidder is non-responsive, but input/feedback from the user department is
always important to us.

**Note — The user department and the Department of Purchasing and Contracting must
mutually agree before determining if a bidder is non-responsible.

3. Return required documents within ten (10) business days.

If you have any questions, please contact me at kbristol@dekalbcountyga.gov.
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ITB No.: ITB No. 21-101434 Quarterly Barscreen and Annual Return Line Cleaning

(Multi-Year Contract)

User Department’s Recommendation

Metals and Materials Engineers, LLC
Recommended Bidder: meets our approval.

n/a
Amount Spent on Previous Contract:

Enterprise (511)
Name of Fund:

$234,045.00

Project Amount This Term:

Justification:

The Department of Watershed Management (DWM) recommends Metals and Materials Engineers,
LLC as the recommend bidder based on the total from the bid tabulation form. The bidder is the
lowest, responsive, responsible bidder according to the price quoted. This contract will be utilized for
quarterly cleaning of 3 inclined multi rake bar screens and an annual cleaning of the plant return lines.
This service is needed to maintain consistent return flow of water through the treatment plant by
removing lime scale buildup and other debris that may get stuck in the return lines. This will prevent
sewer overflows. Barscreens need to be cleaned quarterly due to the amount of debris and grease
that the plant receives daily. This trash and grease tend to coagulate together and create blockages
on the screen preventing water from passing through the screens eventually leading to a spill situation.

Please note that this is a multi-year contract and the amount of $ $234,045.00 amount reflects the total
for 3 years :

1st Year - $78,015.50

2nd Year - $78,015.50

3rd Year - $78,015.50

Dehayves oe 2ot muw0s
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David Hayes, Director- DWM y 0500

Name, Title Department Director

Date Date
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